KILLEEN-TEMPLE METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION (KTMPO)
TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE (TAC)
Wednesday, February 2, 2022
9:30 am

Electronic Meeting
Central Texas Council of Governments (CTCOG)
2180 North Main Street
Belton, TX 76513

Technical Advisory Committee Voting Members

Bob van Til - City of Belton Bryan Neaves — Bell County

Robert Lewis — City of Copperas Cove Judge Roger Miller — Coryell County

Kristina Ramirez — City of Harker Heights Davis Williams for Bobby Carroll — Lampasas County
Andrew Zagars for Kent Cagle — City of Killeen Darrell Burtner — Hill Country Transit District

Jason Deckman - City of Temple Victor Goebel — TxDOT Waco District

Jodie Kelly for Jason Scantling — TxDOT Brownwood

Additional Attendees

Ryan Haverlah — City of Copperas Cove Brigida Gonzalez — TxDOT TPP
Anthony Woolstrum — City of Rogers Mario Perez — Fort Hood

Gary Smith ~ City of Troy Dan Malsom ~ Kimley Horn
Brenton Lane — TxDOT Waco District Caroline Leonard — Kimley Horn
Christi Bonham — TxDOT Waco District Lance Ballard — Kimley Horn
Amanda Mooney — TxDOT Waco District Uryan Nelson - KTMPO
Stephen Kasberg — TxDOT Bell County Office James McGill - KTMPO

Gary Rushing — TXDOT Dominic Elizondo — KTMPO
Steven Beck — HCTD Anna Olvera — CTCOG

Derek Czapnik — HCTD Hope Geiger - CTCOG

Meeting Minutes:

1. Call to Order: Uryan Nelson called the meeting to order at 9:31 a.m.
2. Opportunity for Public Comment: No comments were made by the public.
3. Staff Update: Meeting Schedule; Other Updates; Administrative Amendments; Air Quality.

Uryan Nelson informed the TAC of upcoming KTMPO meetings through April and stated that the March
meetings are tentatively planned to be in person at this time. Mr. Nelson reminded the TAC that staff are
preparing for the Federal Certification Review (FCR) that KTMPO will be undergoing in the spring. Mr.
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Nelson notified the members of three administrative amendments to project let dates. Maximum ozone
air quality readings for the month of January were 56 parts per billion (ppb) at the Temple station and 54
ppb at the Killeen station.

4. Action item: Approve minutes from the January 5, 2022 meeting.
David Williams noticed a clerical error in the minutes date.

Bobby Lewis made a motion to approve the January 5, 2022 meeting minutes with the corrected date,
seconded by Jason Deckman; the motion passed unanimously.

5. Discussion and Action Item: Regarding Resolution 2022-02 supporting Safety Performance
Measure Targets (PM1) for the region.

Bob van Til and Jason Deckman expressed some concerns with approving “higher” safety targets that
could appear to be condoning traffic injuries and fatalities in the transportation system. Mr. Deckman
recommended to add a clause to the resolution stating that the MPO supports the ultimate statewide
goal of zero traffic fatalities and Mr. van Til concurred.

David Williams made a motion to recommend approval of Resolution 2022-02 supporting Safety
Performance Measure Targets (PM1) for the region with the clause recommendation, seconded by Bob
van Til; the motion passed unanimously.

6. Discussion Item: Regarding review of Draft FY23-26 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP).

James McGill informed the TAC that staff has begun development of the FY23-26 TIP and is planning to
add projects for FY25-26. Mr. McGill shared a tentative development schedule and how much funding
was estimated to be available for additional projects. The floor opened for discussion.

Multiple TAC members shared thoughts on project readiness and which projects they felt most deserving
to be added to the TIP. Projects discussed included Belton’s E 6™ Ave project, Killeen’s Chaparral Rd Phase
1, Copperas Cove’s SH 9 Offramp, and Temple’s Georgetown Railroad Trail Phase 2.

7. Discussion Item: Regarding Kimley Horn presentation on Dashboard Safety Tool.

Dan Malsom and Caroline Leonard with Kimley Horn presented the KMTPO Safety Tool Dashboard to the
members and gave a brief training on how to navigate the dashboard.

8. Discussion Item: Regarding public input received through January 2022.

Public input received through January 2022 was presented to the TAC. No new comments were submitted
since the last meeting.

9. Member Comments:

Jason Deckman updated the group on Temple’s Mobility Master Plan progress. Uryan Nelson shared that
staff was monitoring new grant programs from the BIL to potentially fund KTMPO projects.

10. Adjourn: The meeting adjourned at 10:34 a.m.
These etmg minutes were ap d TAC at their Mﬁ\!{,\/\ 7/\‘797/7, meeting.
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